January 3, 2015

LIN D. O'DELL ATTORNEY AT LAW 1312 N. MONROE SPOKANE, WA 99201 509-252-6004 lin@linodell.com

Richard P. Wallace Attorney at Law 2370 N. Merrit Creek Loop, Ste 1 Coeur d'Alene, ID 83814

Pamela Massey Attorney at Law 1910 Northwest Blvd. Ste. 200 Coeur d'Alene, ID 83814

RE:

Paula Lynn Fowler Supplemental Trust

Dear Rich and Pam;

The year has ended and so has all of the litigation surrounding the guardianships, marriage, alcohol treatment and other contentious matters. The trust has incurred \$40,222.00 in attorney fees this past year. This is an unsustainable amount of fees going forward.

The trust will pay no additional legal fees except those incurred by the trust itself. The trust is paying Paula's utilities at this time so she has approximately \$500 in funds per month to pay any additional legal expenses she might incur. In the event litigation is necessary all legal fees will need to be pre-approved by the trust before payment. There should only be minimal legal fees incurred.

Lastly, Paula requested a forensic accounting of the trust. The records have been delivered to Schoedel & Schoedel, CPA for the accounting. Mr. Patrick Terhaar, CPA, a partner, is handling the matter along with another accountant who actually teaches forensic accounting at Gonzaga University. I have had no prior contact with either CPA or the firm.

It has been a pleasure working with both of you although the subject matter has not always been pleasant. If you have any questions please contact me.

Very truly yours,

Lin D. O'Dell Trustee

cc: Kate Coyle

2